Minutes for December Board Meeting

Sunday, December 5, 2011

Attendees:  Rico Chiarillo, John Calcavecchia, Byron Frank, Mike Dunst, Ton Engle, Tony Sardilli, Bill Collins, Kevin Quigley, Kirt Rasmussen, Dave Conrad, Matt Guglielmo, Mike Mihalek, Michael Malario, Chris Caccamo, Chuck Welsh, Russ Arnold, Larry Green, Dan Stepeck, Mike Gulino

1) Meeting called to order at 7:07 pm
2) Motion made to accept October meeting minutes.  Motion seconded and accepted.
3) Report given on the Babe Ruth season
· Two transition teams with 13 players each (Josh Rappaport and Larry Green managing)
· Three teams for the junior division (total of 32 players) with Siuta, Sicklick and Johnston the managers.  Newington won the league.
· Bristol has suggested that we join the Little League for kids who are 13 years and older
· Discussion on pitching rules and competing with the other baseball programs in towns; probably will not happen this year, but need to discuss for the future

4) Matt Guglielmo (Treasurer) presented his monthly report with the following highlights
· Budget has not been set for the 2011/2012 fiscal year
· Small amount of income from prior year for sign sponsorship and fall ball registration
· Expenses included $450 for annual web hosting fee; $532 for overtime pay for lawn maintenance for prior year; $367 for dumpster fees; $3,349 for scoreboard installation; $1,445 for fall ball umpire fees
· $1,700 fee, to be paid in February, for tryouts at FSA
· Motion made to accept the Treasurer report; seconded and accepted
· Committee budgets needed by year end
· Discussion on the appropriate amount of surplus (1-2 years of ongoing expenses0
· Discussion on controlling the budget for equipment (need to inventory)
  
5) The committee list was handed out with openings for Fundraising, Spring Program and Picture Day.
6) The Advisory Board on the website will be edited to include only active members.
7) Registration
The dates for registration are Friday, January 20 (evening) and Saturday, January 21 (morning).
Discussion on registration fees which are the following $90 for (T/A/AA); $105 (AAA/National) and $120 (American).  Motion made to keep the registration fees the same for 2012;  Motion seconded and passed.
Information on registration forms needs to be updated.
8) District Meeting
Rico and Mike reported on the following topics from the District 5 meeting
· Proof of residency needed for registration
· Original birth certificates needed for registration
· Safety officer needs to submit safety plans
· Umpire school:  3/21 to 3/25 or 3/28 to 4/1
· Big Al Clinic:  3/10
· Rule Changes
(a)  Drop 3rd strike is optional for regular season play, but rule will be in effect for 11/12 District Tournament only
(b) If batter keeps bat in strike zone for a bunt (even if not attempting), will be called strike
(c) Slash bunting is not allowed in baseball, legal for softball
9) Fields & Facilities Report
· The following activities were performed (with cost) during the year:  
(a) Fencing Screens ($829):  outfields 40’ / backstops
(b) PA systems ($1,400):  new PA systems for Grouten and concession stand
(c) Batting Cages ($1,975):  used for general fence repairs
(d) General Materials ($640):  Lime, tools, etc. from Parsons
(e) Field Equipment ($1,006):  plates, rubbers, etc.
(f) Port-o-let ($600):  6 month rental (April to November)
(g) Tractor Service ($2,000):  Power issues even with a battery replacement in fall of 2010
(h) Dumpster ($875)
(i) Old Restrooms ($1,167):  not in budget, turned to storage for softball and umpire equipment
(j) Turfus:  not in budget ($637), typically given to us by town
(k) Stone Dust ($380):  not in budget, but bought for path between concession and tractor shed (never spread)
· Overall, money spent was within $100 of budget ($11,508 vs. $11,600)
10) The Fall Clean-up Day was on November 5th.  Batting cages were destroyed by October snowstorm.  Decision needed on when to replace the cages.
11) Rico asked the members to email him, if interested in being a commissioner
12) Discussion on having a social event to recruit more parents to the Advisory Board.
13) Next FYBL Meeting:  Sun., January 8 @ 7 pm (needs to be rescheduled)
14) Meeting adjourned at 8:15 pm
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